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Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you to all of our children who have dressed up for ‘Gender Equality’ day as part of our 
Global learning project.  The money collected today will go to ‘Women’s Aid’, a charity 
designed to support the eradication of violence against women as well as helping them back 
into education.

As a school, we always want to ensure that our children have an understanding of current 
issues that directly affect their future.  We now have Eco-Leaders in school; this is a very 
important position for a child to have in our school.  The eco-committee will ensure that we 
are doing everything possible in our school to contribute to looking after the planet. 

Next week, we will have a visiting speaker to talk to children about the upcoming ECO 
Conference in Waltham Forest and what children can do to protect the planet.  I am hoping 
that this sparks a conversation at home and our children are able to tell you all of the things 
they intend to do to make a difference.

Drop off and collection in the morning and afternoon

As the positive Covid cases have remained low, after half term, we will go back to normal 
morning and afternoon drop-off and pick-up arrangements, except for Year 5 and Year 6. 

• Nursery AM – 9:00am and 12:00pm/ Nursery PM – 12:30pm and 3:30pm 

• Reception – 9:15am and 3:15pm

• Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 – 8:50am and 3:20pm 

• Year 5 and Year  6 – 8:30am and 3:00pm

• Only those with siblings in Year 5 and Year 6 need to continue to go to the hall at the 
beginning and end of the day

• Nursery and Reception, please continue to use the main entrance (Lincoln Road)

• All other year groups can come through the Mayville Road entrance.
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Healthy heart

Year 6 will be participating in a healthy heart talk to be delivered by BARTS
hospital. The talk is an opportunity for them to learn what they need to do to stay
healthy, the right foods to eat, and ways in which they can add exercise into their
day. We hope they take away a wealth of knowledge for future use.

After school clubs

We hope to be able to offer a range of after school clubs after half term. We
would like to include a cooking club, dance and ballet, karate club, debate club.
Art club and a chess club among others. All of these clubs will be paid clubs and
will be subsided for our vulnerable and Pupil Premium children. If you are
interested in any of the clubs, please let the office know.

Vomiting and sickness outbreak

We have had some localised cases of vomiting and sickness recently. It has meant
that we have had to close our Nursery and Reception classes early today to do
deep cleaning. I would like to thank our Nursey and Reception parents for their
patience and understanding. Everything will be back to normal on Monday.

Have a lovely weekend.

Ms Parson

Headteacher
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GOING FOR GOLD

JAMILA GAVIN

JABIA

For improved effort in class.

JK ROWLING

ESTHON

For his perseverance in maths and great work ethics.

OMAR & ZAIN

For consistently being on task, being highly respectful and 

completing their work to the best of their ability every time.

LOUIS SACHAR

RAJEEVAN, EDDIE, ROZA & HABIBAH

For working hard and showing great enthusiasm across all 

subjects.
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2021-22 ACADEMIC YEAR

AUTUMN TERM 2021

Starts Monday 6th  September 2021

Ends Friday 22nd October 2021 @ 3.30 pm

Half Term - Starts Monday 25th October 2021 Ends Friday 29th October 2021

Starts Monday 1st November 2021

Ends Friday 17th December 2021 @ 1.30 pm

Christmas Holiday - Starts Monday 20th December 2021

Ends Tuesday 4th January 2022

SPRING TERM 2022

Starts Wednesday 5th January 2022

Ends Friday 11th February 2022 @ 3.30 pm

Half Term - Starts Monday 14th February 2022 Ends Friday 18th February 2022

Starts Monday 21st February 2022

Ends Friday 1st April 2022 @ 1.30 pm 

Easter Holiday - Starts Monday 4th  April 2022 Ends Tuesday 19th April 2022

SUMMER TERM 2022

Starts Wednesday 20th April 2022

May Bank Holiday 2nd May 2022

Ends Friday 27th May 2022 @ 3.30 pm

Half Term - Starts Monday 30th May 2022 Ends Friday 3rd June 2022

Starts Monday 6th June 2022

Ends Thursday 22nd July 2022 @ 1.30 pm

Parents' Open Day 
School Closes at 1.30 pm

11th November 2021

30th June 2022
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